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File No.: 5684.00
September 17, 2021

Linda Gammon, Quality Coordinator
Urbanmine Inc.

72 Rothwell Road

Winnipeg MB R3P 2H7
linda@urbanmine.ca

Dear Linda Gammon:

Re: Urbanmine Inc., Environmental Act License No. 3199R = Weekend overtime work
Revoked for Saturday’s for the month of September, 2021

On September 2, 2021, Conservation and Climate issued a letter permitting
weekend overtime work to proceed throughout September. This approval was issued with
conditions set in place to address potential concerns that were required to be met.

Conservation and Climate has received complaints related to the weekend
overtime work on September 4" and September 11", 2021. As part of the follow up on the
complaints, weather data from Environment and Climate Change Canada was reviewed for
those dates. The reported prevailing wind direction on September 4™ was west/northwest and
for September 11" was west. To comply with Condition 3 of the September 2, 2021 approval,
outside work should have been restricted on these days based upon the reported wind direction.

Following the review of the noise complaints received and the indication that the
conditions of the approval letter were not complied with, the approval to operate the
Development on September 18™ and September 25" 2021 is hereby revoked. Pursuant to
Section 27 of The Environment Act, this decision may be appealed in writing to the Minister of
Conservation and Climate within 30 days of the date of this letter.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Nada Suresh,
A/Regional Supervisor (Winnipeg), Environmental Compliance and Enforcement at

Nada.Suresh@gov.mb.ca or by phone at 204-945-8214.

Sincerely,

Kristal Harman, Director
Environmental Compliance and
Enforcement

c: Peter Crocker / Nada Suresh, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement





